
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

I thank God for you and for your faithfulness in prayer and support of the ministry! January and February have been

very productive and blessed months. By God's grace, I had the opportunity to visit 11 new churches, and 6 of them took

me on for support. This is a great blessing and encouragement as I prepare to return to the mission field!

During this time, I traveled through Virginia, Maryland, North and South Carolina, Ohio, and Kentucky, fellowshipping

with dear brothers and sisters and sharing the vision for ministry in Ukraine.

One of the greatest blessings has been the opportunities for evangelism. Several times, I joined the brothers from Faith

Baptist Church for street preaching, and I also visited the veterans' hospital, where the Lord opened doors to share the

Gospel. During one of these visits, an elderly veteran from Czechoslovakia repented and believed in Christ! Praise God

—it's never too late to turn to the Savior while we are still alive!

Prayer needs: My health, new church support, Safety during my travels, peace in Ukraine

I sincerely thank you for your prayers, involvement, and support! May the Lord richly bless you in your labor for Him!

In Christ,

Serhii Pershyn
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